
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Tuck, AngelaATuck@greenvillenews.com

Date: 5/10/2018 2:37:30 PM
Subject: Re: Submission

​Hi, I just want to confirm that you received the submission. Thanks


Danny


From: Tuck, Angela 
Sent: Monday, May 7, 2018 12:51 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Submission 
 
Yes, that is perfectly fine. Thanks Danny.
 
From: Danny Varat [mailto:DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Monday, May 7, 2018 12:51 PM
 
To: Tuck, Angela 
Subject: Submission
 
Dear Ms. Tuck, LG Bryant is working on a piece on teachers. May he have 700 words for this submission? 
Thanks
 
Danny

mailto:Danny%20Varat%20%3CDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov%3E
mailto:ATuck@greenvillenews.com

